
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“You will be His witness to all people of what you have 

seen and heard.” Acts 22:15 

It is not always easy to convey how wonderful 

someone is – especially when that Someone is the 

most loving, gracious, tender and merciful Someone … 

EVER!  

To this One, we want to bring all glory and so, during 

September, we have been visiting with different church 

families and sharing a little of what we have seen and 

heard – especially relating to our Father’s work 

amongst the beautiful Maasai people – and, 

hopefully, communicating how wonderful our 

Beloved is.  

We give thanks to our Father for this opportunity to 

witness, to listen and to be encouraged and blessed 

by our wider church family.  To be assured of 

continuing prayer for God’s work in Maasailand is of 

special delight and we thank our LORD for placing 

His work on His children’s hearts to carry, and 

labour for, in prayer.  It is such a privilege to go into 

battle, where reality can be harsh and the travail 

ofttimes unyielding, with those whom our LORD has 

trained through their everyday situations to engage 

in the conflict within the heavenly realms. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October, God willing, should see us in Maasailand, 

though the absence of any of our children in Kenya 

will be notably different and acutely felt.  But our 

heartfelt desire is to do the will of our Beloved 

LORD and to bring Him glory. 

As we step into the unknown with the One who is 

all-knowing, we desire that He will lead and guide 

us in His perfect will, and that in all things we will 

obey His Holy Spirit and walk in His way, doing the 

good works that He has beforehand prepared.  Will 

you please pray with us about these things?  Oh, 

how we thank you and bless and praise our Father 

for His answer. 

There are some projects ongoing, including helping 

at one of the local government primary schools, and 

we need our Father to help and guide in relation to 

their completion. 

 

 

OCTOBER 2022 

Prayer Points 

 Please pray for the Mission Steering Committee 

as we seek to know our LORD’s will and His 

leading and guiding in all that is carried out.  

 Remember the church families as they continue 

to grow in the knowledge of our LORD and 

Saviour and pray that they will be bound 

together in love, through God’s Holy Spirit, 

being gracious and compassionate one to 

another. 

 Please remember our children as we are again 

apart from them, including our youngest who 

has started a new chapter in his life, attending 

university, and our daughter starting a new job 

working with youth. Please pray that they will 

grow deeper in their love and knowledge of our 

Beloved and walk in His will.  

   


